
Traffic Committee Meeting 
Wednesday, May 19, 2021- 1pm  

Yates Community Room 
 

Meeting commenced at 1:07pm.   
 
Present at meeting:   Chief Melanson, Russ Arnold, Lt. Buckley, Kat Krajewski, Sgt. Stone, Officer Noddin, 
Officer Finn, FF Dennis Frazao.   

 

New Business: 

0521-01:  Request for permanent speed signs on Route 167 (similar to those on Rt. 4 in Burlington).  If 

can’t do permanent speed signs, perhaps an upgrade in signage in that area. 

Complainant went to State DOT where it was denied.  Discussion revealed that Farmington does not 

install/use permanent electronic speed signage.  The temporary speed sign had recently been deployed 

on Rt. 167.  Traffic Officer to follow up and speak to complainant.  ITEM CLOSED.     

 

0521-02:  Request for traffic light or crossing signal in Oakland Gardens (perhaps near the bike/package 

store), as there are plans for a strip mall to be developed there. 

Discussion on how the properties at 52, 54, and 56 Farmington Avenue have been purchased and there 

are plans to build a convenience-type store there.  Any traffic signal requirements would have been 

addressed through zoning when the plans for the development of the properties was approved.  Traffic 

Officer to discuss with complainant. ITEM CLOSED.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:30pm. 

 

Lt. Buckley     


